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Lee’s Summit, MO 64063
https://wve.lsr7.org/ 816.986.1350

David Boulden, Principal
Crysti York, Asst. Principal

Welcome to all ...

This is our first edition of the Gazette for this school year and has a lot of information about the upcoming events. We
are so excited to thank each of you for working together to make our first weeks of this school year so positive. | have
to say that | had so much fun at this year's Meet Your Teacher. It was so nice to hear the laughs and see the smiles of
so many people exploring our school. Thank you for coming to school and for helping kickoff the 2023-2024 school
year. We are looking forward to many more events this school year where we can gather together and make great
memories in our halls and classrooms.

Arrival and Dismissal Reminders

Thank you for making the Westview drop off and pick up go so smoothly and safely by following the daily traffic
pattern. We appreciate your patience and concern for student safety as we get students into and out of the
building. As a few reminders, when picking up or dropping of f students please do not park in the drop off lane and
come into the building as this slows the line of traffic. If you need to park and exit your vehicle, please park in a
designated parking spot. For student safety please do not allow your students to get out of your vehicle on Ward
Road and let them walk across/through traffic. In the morning we will begin unloading cars and buses at 8:55 AM
(Mondays-Thursdays) and 9:55 am on late start Fridays, please pull all the way to the end of the line and wait for
a staff member to give permission to exit the vehicle. Dismissal at the end of the day is at 4:10 PM.

Walkers and Bike Riders: It is important for students o use the crosswalk on Ward Road when walking or
riding their bikes to school. Walkers and bike riders will enter the building by the front doors near the gym with

bike racks available for students to secure their bicycles.

-\_/ Title IA Meeting followed by PTA Meeting
On September 11th we will have our Annual Title IA Parent Informational

ﬁ \ meeting at 6:00 pm with our PTA meeting immediately following after. Thank
‘\“\,\e you to our WVE PTA for all of their support and the continued help they

‘\'\ﬁg provide to our students, faomilies and staoff. We look forward to the many great
wee activities and information from PTA this year. Please visit our WVE PTA
website ot www.westviewpta.com.
Reporting a Student Absence
Please notify the Westview office when your child will not be in attendance. You are able to report your child’s absence
24 hours a day by calling 816-986-1353, leave your name, the child’s name, teacher, grade and reason for absence. You

are also welcome to call the main office at 816-986-1350 during office hours. Office
hours are 7:40 am - 4:40 pm.

@ /@ . Arriving Late to School or Early Pick Up
' When students arrive after the bell has rung for the start of school to begin, please
ATTENDANCE MAT(T)EPS& bring your student to the southside doors (car rider drop off and pick up side), ring
\ — A our buzzer on the right side of the door, and the office will answer. It is encouraged
v for the adult dropping off the student(s) to come in to check in the student and to
ensure the student arrives safely inside. The office will get the student off to class.
The same procedure will be followed when picking up a student early from school. The adult picking up the student will
come to the same doors, ring the buzzer, announce that they are here to pick up a student (give student name), reason
for pick up and their name. Please have your identification ready at the door to verify who is picking up the student.



http://www.westviewpta.com/

Me.%age. €rom Mo, Palevmo, Westview School Counselor

My name is Maflori Palermo, and | am the elementary counselor at Westview Elementary. |
am so excited to see some familiar and new faces walk through our doors! | know parents
are getting a lot of information, so | just wanted to send a quick email with some information
you can look over at your convenience.

Some important things to note:
If your child needs school supplies and/or a backpack please reach out and let me know
and we will get them what they need.

A reminder to fill out the free and reduced meals paperwork to see if you qualify for meal
assistance. Application link is below in the Nutrition Services information section. If you need any help with the
paperwork or have any questions don't hesitate to reach out.

Coldwater Creek Church partners with Westview to distribute weekly food bags to our students to take home every
Friday. The Harvesters Backsnack program is available free of cost to any Westview student. They are planning to
start sending bags home the first week in October. If you would like to sign your child up for the Backsnack program,
call or email me and | will get them on our list. Please don't hesitate to reach out if you have any questions! Click on my
Welcome Letter: Welcome Letter from the Counselor

' , Changes in Student Transportation Home

Transpertatien change Remineers ¢ 41,0 s 4 change in your student's normal dismissal from school, please notify the office

/C\ by sending a note with your child that morning or by an email. If emailing the office, make

sure to include the classroom teacher, both office secretaries and YClub (if the student

attends YClub). This will ensure all the necessary WVE staff are aware of the changes in
the afternoon transportation for your student(s). If changes arise during the day, please call
the office at 816-986-1350 and notify the office before 3:30 pm. As a reminder, if students
are dismissing with a friend, we require a note from both sets of parents giving permission
for this transportation change. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated to assure all of our
students arrive home safely.

BUS RIDER CAR RIDER

Missouri Assessment Program

The Missouri Assessment Program (MAP) Grade-level Assessments
evaluate student's progress toward Missouri Learning Standards. Each
test produces an Individual Student Report (ISR) that includes
Achievement Level and a short description of the knowledge and skill
that are typically demonstrated by students in each achievement level.
Currently, student ISRs are available in the DRC Insight platform and
may be obtained at your request. Westview Elementary plans to
distribute ISR reports on September 7th.

Chromebook Questions or Issues??

Here are some tips and procedures if your student’s Chromebook is not working:

- Charge and power on the device. If your Chromebook will not charge/power
on, please follow these instructions: Charging your Chromebook

- If you still can not power on your Chromebook OR if there is something else
wrong (broken screen, charger broken, etc.) please go to the following link
where you can see troubleshooting tips and submit a help desk ticket if
needed: https://connect2learn.lsr7.org/support/. When submitting a ticket, be
sure to log in using the student’s login and password.



https://docs.google.com/document/d/10FjlKWpX_TDT2RUafDMbKcUaIKnpp9xrBXTNKCK19GA/edit?usp=sharing
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/0i6uHYgvaV0ToDOf8RvG4A~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhGB7pP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xajdkWkQ0OHpTNHhFM0stbTdDNlUwX0NwNzBPU2FDbDZWYVRubGNhUEdIOC9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoARmnrNl-cKtEWUhZkYXZpZC5ib3VsZGVuQGxzcjcubmV0WAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/26rUVoDgiw0Ejyg3VsRRLA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhGB7pP0QnaHR0cHM6Ly9jb25uZWN0MmxlYXJuLmxzcjcub3JnL3N1cHBvcnQvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoARmnrNl-cKtEWUhZkYXZpZC5ib3VsZGVuQGxzcjcubmV0WAQAAAAB

- If you submit a help desk ticket, a technician will contact you with further
instructions.

- If you are unable to submit a help desk ticket, please drop your student’s Chromebook
and charger off at their school.

- Once repaired, the device will be ready for pickup at your student’s school. Schools
will communicate a pick-up schedule as we near the start of school.

Race For the Future
Join us for the 27th Annual Race for the Future 5K Run/Walk and Kids ®

Dash to benefit the Lee's Summit Educational Foundation and the Carrie R.M:E

Foresee Memorial Scholarship. Run or walk a 5K course on Saturday, FOR THE Furua%
October 14 at 8:00 a.m., beginning at the Lee's Summit West Activity

Complex (2600 SW Ward Road, Lee's Summit, MO).

Sign up by September 22 to guarantee a t-shirt on Race day! Packet
pick-up will be held on Friday, October 13. You may also pick up your packet the morning of the race at the
Lee's Summit West High School Activity Complex.

Click here to download the Course Map!

Can't make it, or would rather sleep in? You can still participate as a Dream Partner / Virtual Participant!
Dream Partners will receive a shirt, and can snooze while our runners and walkers cruise! Join us as a Virtual
Participant and run or walk from any location you choose! You can run, jog or walk on the road, a trail,
treadmill, track, your neighborhood - anywhere! With your registration, you'll receive a t-shirt and a link to
record your steps.

Kids Dash for children up to 6th grade begins on the track at the conclusion of the 5K Run/Walk (typically
between 8:45 and 9 a.m.). Children will run in groups with like-age kids. The oldest children will run
approximately 200 meters (half lap). The youngest children will run approximately 50 meters. All participants
will receive a participation ribbon. 5K registration is not included with a Kids Dash registration. Please sign up
for the 5K and the Kids Dash if you'd like to participate in both events.

Race Website

Additional race information can be found at http://www.Isedfoundation.org.

Emergency Drill Practice

Periodically throughout the school year your student may come home talking about having an emergency
drill as they share their day with you. During the months of August and September, our classroom
teachers will practice our emergency drills with their students. We will hold a school-wide tornado drill on
September 1st, lockdown drill on September 7th and a fire drill on August 29th. We conduct a fire,
tornado or lock down drill on a monthly basis, so please do not be alarmed if your student talks about a
drill that happened at school that day. If there is an incident at school where emergency procedures are
initiated and not in a drill format, information will be sent to parents via our automated
“SchoolMessenger" calling system or information through a letter to parents. Our goal is to keep the lines
of communication open and parents aware of school day events.

Late Stavt Fv'\a\a\.,s

Again this year, late start days will be on all Fridays. Every Friday will be a late start. 4
Classes will begin one hour later at 10:10 am. Buses run on a one hour late schedule. ¥ LATE START
Our dismissal time of 4:10 pm remains the same. - FRIDAY



https://static1.squarespace.com/static/608c0565f1a38e4d17e69a32/t/6335eb40a662ef41a371419e/1664478020915/RaceFutureCourseMap2022.pdf_Brochure-Outside.png
http://www.lsedfoundation.org/

Back Snack Program
During the school year we have the opportunity to share a backpack of food with children on the
last day of the school week, each week. Coldwater Creek Church partners with Westview to
distribute weekly food bags to our students to take home every Friday. The Harvesters
Backsnack program is available free of cost to any Westview student. They are planning to start
sending bags home the first week of October. If you are interested inyour child being part of
our Back Snack program please contact Ms. Palermo at 986-1356.

Annual Parent Title IA Information

The Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) requires certain notifications to
parents/guardians when school districts receive federal funds. School districts must
annually disseminate Federal Programs Complaint resolution Procedures and the Parent

Involvement Policy to parents/guardians of students and appropriate private school officials

or representatives. The Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) Complaint Procedures can be

found by clicking here and the Parent Involvement Policy can be found by clicking here.

Septetmber 4 - Holiday . %CbOP l}
No School Iwii e e
Non Attendance School Day

Nutrition Services Information

For our returning families, we are still utilizing the “My School Bucks” program for our MY

LSR7 student breakfast/lunch accounts. For our new families to Westview, you will SCHOOL
need to set up an account on the “My School Bucks” program. This program allows BUCKS

you to make electronic payments towards any LSR7 student cafeteria account. Our Online Payments for Student Accounts

cafeteria will accept cash and checks for student accounts, just be sure to enclose
the payment in an envelope, with the student’s name, amount and lunch number. The classroom teacher will forward to
our cafeteria. Click here for more information about the “My School Bucks” program.

Please see the enclosed welcome letter from our Westview Elementary Cafeteria Manager, Ms. Lilly Wieland.
Westview Cafeteria Welcome Letter Elementary Cafeteria Prices

Parents/guardians are strongly encouraged to complete the free and reduced meals application online. This can be
completed on a computer, tablet, chrome book or cell phone. Only one application per household is needed. The
application is available at the following link: https://www.myschoolapps.com/Application. Parents/guardians will be
responsible for any breakfast and lunch charges incurred prior to being notified of the results of the application. If you
have any questions, contact Penny Ripley at the Nutrition Office 816-986-2204 or penny.ripley@Isr7.net.



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TllcUCD-eRoYtkRMsJrkS5ksEHYDtrBv/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Huow1TbPorS4jVPp3L1TC8neEvyy3KP5/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ver2/getmain?requestAction=home
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AbtyL7hDrQS-ngvEL9ln5oZHXiUBqAMPRAX0zLZPdjk/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jxo2IZuC7ckAIjX_y-gDVQPwHEZyqRUl/view?usp=sharing
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/PickDistrict
mailto:penny.ripley@lsr7.net

PTA Back-

Come and join us and our Westview's PTA on Friday, September 8th, from

6:00-8:00 pm for a Back-to-S

calendar for events this year.

Join us for our monthly PTA
meeting on Monday, Sepfember
Nth at 6 pm. PTA Mee’r\ngs are

held at Westview. Come support
our wonderful Westview PTA.

September - Looking Ahead:

9/1 - Late Start Friday

9/4 - NO SCHOOL - HOLIDAY

9/8 - PTA Family Picnic 6-8 pm

9/11 - Annual Title Informational Parent Meeting 6:00
pm; PTA Meeting immediately following

9/12 - PACK Time

9/15 - Late Start Friday

9/15-10/15 - National Hispanic Heritage Month
9/17 - LSR7 Strategic Planning Surveys Close

9/18 - PTA Club’s Choice Fundraiser Kickoff

9/19 - ASPIRE (4th & 5th Grade) Field Trip

9/26 - PACK Time (wear your new black PACK shirt)
9/27 - PTA Papa John's Pizza Night

9/29 - Late Start Friday

to-School Family Picnic

chool family picnic. Come celebrate the start

of the 2023-2024 school year with friends and family! Make sure fo read the
attached flyer for additional information, the PTA Paw Print and see the

- PTA

9 MAmu A Dereoewce.

: -~ ONE. MEMBEQ AT A rIME <)

I3 " v/



Fniday, Sept. Sth
6-8 [ (en the scheel Fla,cl(?a,mmd)

EEEEFE R ENENEEEEERNEEEERNEEEEENEREEEEEEREEEEAEE
Joln us for a picnic at the school. Meet other
families from Westview.
Enjoy & hot dog. chips and bottled water for 53.
We will also have Ohana lce truck on site for extra 55

. =
e
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District Information

LSR7 2023 Food Service Management Policy: Policy EF : FOOD SERVICE

MANAGEMENT

Administrative Form EF-AF(1) : FOOD SERVICE MANAGEMENT - (Nondiscrimination in School Nutrition
Programs)

All students that attend Lee's Summit R 7 are provided the opportunity to purchase meals at each school
cafeteria in accordance with the National School Lunch/Breakfast Program. The following guidelines shall be
followed in the instance that a student finds it necessary to charge their meal due to a lack of funds in his/her
account.

Parents/guardians are solely responsible for providing their children with meals, either through money to
purchase meals at school or by packing a meal from home. If for any reason a parent/guardian cannot afford
to provide a meal for their child, they can apply for Free and Reduced meal benefits. A hard copy application
may be printed from our district website at: www.leessummitschoolnutrition.com. Applications (in most
languages) are available. A household may also apply for free and reduced meals online at:
www.heartlandapps.com.

Parents/guardians are encouraged to deposit money in their student's meal account by accessing our
nutrition online payment portal at: www.myschoolbucks.com to make sure adequate money is readily
available to purchase school meals. This will eliminate the need

for parents/guardians to send money with the child each day. Parents/guardians can also deposit money by



sending a check or cash directly to the school or with their student in an envelope with the student's ID
number, name and amount of deposit.

Notice

At the beginning of each school year, a copy of this procedure will be provided to every parent/guardian in the
district as required by law. In addition, a copy of this procedure, along with information about free and
reduced-price school meals, will be provided to the parents/guardians of all students who enroll after the
beginning of the school year.

A copy of this procedure will also be provided to all building administrators, staff responsible for collecting
payment for meals at the point of service, staff involved with notifying parents/guardians about account
balances, school social workers, nurses, counselors, the district liaison for homeless children and youths, and
any other staff who regularly assist students in need.

Employees
Employees will not be allowed to charge meals.

Interventions

The district will provide the following notifications when a student reaches specific unpaid meal charges:

1. After a student accumulates $5.00 of unpaid meal charges, School Messenger will notify household of
negative account balances not more than two times per week.

2. Nutrition Services will provide administration a list of student charges on a weekly basis.

District employees are mandated by the state of Missouri to report any instances of suspected abuse or
neglect to the Children's Division (CD) of the Department of Social Services. District personnel will report to
the CD any instance where a student's arrival at

school with no provision for food leads to a reasonable cause to suspect neglect. Additionally, the district will
provide the following interventions via the principal and/or counselor:

1. Meet with the student to assess to the extent possible whether the student or the student's family is
experiencing hardships, barriers or other circumstances with which the principal or counselor could assist.
2. Make repeated attempts to contact the parents/guardians to inquire about any assistance that might be
needed to complete the free and reduced price meals application, discuss the situation and any other
concerns the principal or counselor may have after meeting with the student, provide other resources as
applicable and resolve the situation.

3. Provide other resources as applicable.

Notifications to Parents/Guardians

The district will provide timely notification to parents/guardians when account balances run low (when
applicable) and when account balances include unpaid charges. Parents can sign up for free at
www.myschoolbucks.com to receive emails for low balances.

Debt Collection
Delinquent Debt

Unpaid meal charges will be considered a delinquent debt 90 days after notice that charges are due when no
payment or payment plan agreement has been made. Unpaid charges will be considered delinquent as long
as the district determines the debt is collectible and efforts to collect the debt are ongoing. The district will
make reasonable efforts to collect delinquent debt, including turning over unpaid meal charge balances to a
collection agency when the superintendent or designee determines such action is in the best interest of the
district. The district's Nonprofit School Food Services Account (NSFSA) funds may be used to cover the costs
of reasonable efforts to collect delinquent debt, including costs associated with using a collection agency.



Bad Debt

When the district determines that collection of delinquent debt is impossible or too costly, the debt will be
reclassified as bad debt. Bad debt is debt that will be written off as an operating cost. These costs must be
restored using nonfederal funds. NSFSA resources

may not be used to cover any costs related to bad debt. Instead, local funds will be used to cover the costs.

End of Year Negative Balances

By law, Nutrition Services is not allowed to pay for bad debt. Therefore, each school will pay for their student's
outstanding meal charges at the end of each year. Parents may be required to re-pay the school when the
following year enrollment is conducted.

Donations

The district accepts donations from individuals or groups to help students and their families clear delinquent
meal debt. Except as provided in policy KH, donations for delinquent meal debt can be made to the Nutrition
Services Angel Fund or to individual schools. Donations are accepted at Nutrition Services (702 SE 291
Highway, Lee's Summit, MO 64063) or at the school cafeteria.

Refunds

Any student accounts with positive balances at the end of the school year will be automatically carried over to
the next school year. If requested, the balances will be refunded to the account owner. Students who will be
graduating or have left the district will have account balances refunded to the account owner or transferred to
another student account at the request of the account owner.

Requests for refunds should be submitted to:

Nutrition Services

702 SE 291 Highway

Lee's Summit, MO 64063

Telephone: 816.986.2200.

Unclaimed Funds

All refunds must be requested within 90 calendar days of the last day of the current school year. Unclaimed
funds (under $5.00) for graduated seniors will be refunded at each school's cafeteria prior to the last day of
the regular school year. Unclaimed funds $5.00 or greater for graduated seniors will be refunded by the
district during the month of June, annually. After 90 calendar days from the last day of the current school year,
unclaimed funds of students no longer enrolled, become the property of the Lee's Summit R 7 School
Nutrition Services Angel Fund.

Records

The district will maintain detailed records pertaining to delinquent and bad debt, including:

1. Evidence of efforts to collect unpaid meal charges.

2. Evidence that collection efforts fell within the time frame and methods established by this procedure.
3. Financial records showing when delinquent debt became bad debt.

4. Evidence that funds written off as bad debt were restored to the NSFSA from nonfederal sources.

Nondiscrimination Statement

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations
and policies, the USDA, its agencies, offices and employees, and institutions participating in or administering
USDA programs (including the district), are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national
origin, sex, disability, age or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity



conducted or funded by the USDA. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication
for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.) should contact the
agency (state or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have
speech disabilities may

contact the USDA through the Federal Relay Service at 800 877 8339. Additionally, program information may
be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form
(AD 3027) found online at https://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html and at any USDA office, or
write a letter addressed to the USDA and provide in the letter all the information requested in the form. To
request a copy of the complaint form, call 866-632 9992. Submit your completed form or letter to the USDA
by:

1. Mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights

1400 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20250 9410;

2. Fax: 202-690 7442; or

3. E-mail: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
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Lee’s Summit
vadf R-7 Schools

FALL 2023 ENGAGEMENT

Be our guide.

Calling all LSRY parents, high school students, staff & community
members! We need your input as we build new roadmaps to shape
district priorities in academics, facilities, communication & more.

Advisory Committees

Comprehensive School Improvement Program (CSIP) Committee
Sept. 2023 - Spring 2024

LSR7 must create and finalize its 2024-27 strategic plan before the 2021-24 strategic
plan sunsets in June 2024, Help determine focus areas of LSR7's next strategic plan.

Comprehensive Facilities Master Planning (CFMP) Committee

Sept. 2023- Feb. 2024

The Comprehensive Facilities Master Plan outlines our long-term plan for capital
improvements, maintenance, repairs and equipment purchases. Shape our big-picture
priorities for facility needs.

Communications Audit Focus Groups

September 2023

As part of a voluntary communications audit for the first time since 2018, the National
School Public Relations Association will convene focus groups this fall to determine

district communication needs and perceptions. P |
Interested in being considered for an advisory group? Submit an _

interest form by Aug. 30. Visit Isr7.org/engage to learn more. — -
Surveys A Sy
September 2023 ..
Two surveys shared this September will
provide input on strategic priorities and ’...
communications needs.

The Lee's Summit R-7 School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, sex, disability, age or any other characteristic protected by law in its

Strategic Priorities & Communication ‘
allow all of our school community to
programs, activities or in employment."
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2023-24 School Year
Dear Parent or Guardian:

The Lee’s Summit School District is required to inform you of certain information that you, according to the
“Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 (ESSA) Public Law 114-95, have the right to know.

Upon your request, our district is required to provide to you in a timely manner, the following information:

e Whether your student’s teacher has met State qualification and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject
areas in which the teacher provides instruction.

e Whether your student’s teacher is teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which State
qualification or licensing criteria have been waived.

e Whether your student’s teacher is teaching in the field of discipline of the certification of the teacher.

e Whether your child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if so, their qualifications..

In addition to the information that parents may request, districts must provide to each individual parent:

e Information on the level of achievement and academic growth of your student, if applicable and available, on each
of the State academic assessments required under Title [.A.

e Timely notice that your student has been assigned , or has been taught for four or more consecutive weeks by, a
teacher who has not met applicable State certification or licensure requirements at the grade level and subject area
in which the teacher has been assigned.

Please do not hesitate to contact your Title IA building with any questions. Lee's Summit
Elementary - 816-986-3340

Meadow Lane Elementary - 816-986-3250

Westview Elementary - 816-986-1350

Thank you,
Lee’s Summit R-7 School District



Dear Westview Families,

Westview Elementary is one of the lucky LSR7 schools in our District to have a
facility dog on staff. Mocha is a 4 year old Anatolian Shepherd/ Great Pyrenees mix.
This will be Mocha’s second year at Westview, and she is very excited to return and
see her “people”. Mocha is kind, loving, patient and enjoys working with kids!

We will be going to each classroom for new students to meet Mocha and for
returning students to give her some love. We will also go over the expectations
regarding Mocha. | am going to ask that you talk to your child(ren) about the
expectations as well, which | am including in this letter. | know they get so excited
about Mocha, so the more they hear these expectations the better. Last year, the
students did an AMAZING job with Mocha and following the expectations. The
expectations of "Approach, Ask, Pet, Goodbye" are what we will use and talk with
the students about.

Approach= Think to yourself, "Self, is this a good time to come and say hello to
Mocha?" Leaving the classroom or jumping out of line in the hallway are NOT
responsible times to come and pet her. You should just wave to her or show a heart

with your hands to her. When students approach Mocha, they need to WALK up
slowly and calmly. Mocha usually only likes 4 or less students around her at a time.
If there are already 4 students, you will need to wait for someone to leave before you
approach.

Ask= This is a key safety measure both for Mocha and the kids. Students must ask
to pet Mocha, and the adult with Mocha must respond back to them BEFORE they
pet her. This ensures that the adult is aware of the interaction between Mocha and
the student.

Pet= Mocha needs to be sitting/laying down and paying attention to the student
wanting to pet her. Sometimes in the hall (mornings and afternoons) you can
pet/swipe as you pass, but for the classroom, she needs to be sitting or laying down.

Goodbye= Only 4 students are allowed to be around her at a time. We need to set
the expectation that saying hi to Mocha is a quick process (Swipe and Go) if there
are others present that would like a turn to pet/swipe.

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions, or would like any
additional information.

With much excitement,
Mallori Palermo, WVE School Counselor (mallori.adams@lsr7.net)




Westview Paw Print

A publication of the Westview PTA | August 2023

Welcome Westview Families!

As your PTA board, we want to welcome each family to an exciting new school year. We
also wish to express our appreciation to our incredible teachers and administration. The role
of the educator, both in the life of our community and in the lives of our children, cannot be
understated. We are thankful for youl!

More than ever, we are driven to show our support and gratitude for the Westview family of
teachers, staff, and students. This school year, the PTA is planning various ways we can come
together to express our collective love. Here is a list of ways you can join in the fun and show
your appreciation to the Westview Elementary Wildcats:

e Become a member of the PTA. Memberships start at $10 for an individual. Your
membership will help the school with field trips, clubs, class activities, and more. A
membership form is attached and online.

e Fill out the directory form so you can get to know the awesome families that are a part
of our school community. (sent home at Meet Your Teacher Night)

e Attend PTA meetings. We are better together and would welcome your presence at
our next meeting on September 11" at 6:00PM. All meetings are at WVE, typically in
the library.

e Participate in our upcoming activities, including our Welcome Picnic on September 8™
from 6-8PM at the WVE playground.

Welcome back to school- we are here for you! Questionse Contact us at
westviewpta.ls@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

Your 2023-2024 PTA Board
Board Members:
Jennifer Tieman, President
Amber Yount, Vice President
Jenni Edwards, Secretary

www.westviewpta.com www.facebook.com/westviewpta.ls



https://www.westviewpta.com/membership
http://www.westviewpta.com
http://www.facebook.com/westviewpta.ls

Westview PTA Calendar 2023-2024

August
21- Meet your Teacher

23- First Day of School
23- Cheers and Tears (KG in library)
14-27 KC Swagger T-Shirt Sales

September
8- Fall Picnic 6-8PM (Hot Dogs/Chips/Drink,

Ohana Shave Ice for sale)

18- Club’s Choice Fundraiser Kickoff
11- PTA Meeting 6PM

25- District PTA Council Mtg

27- Papa Johns Night

October

3- Club’s Choice Fundraiser Ends
9- PTA Meeting 6PM

18- Culver’s Night

19- Fall Festival at WVE

23- District PTA Council Mtg

31- Fall Party

November

8- McDonald’s Night

13- PTA Meeting 6PM

21- Grandparents Breakfast
27- District PTA Council Mtg

December
6- Buff City Soap fundraiser night
11- PTA Meeting 6PM

January
22- PTA Meeting 6PM

22- District PTA Council Mtg
29- World’s Finest Chocolate Fundraiser
Kickoff

February
9- World’s Finest Chocolate Fundraiser

ends

12- PTA Meeting (Valentine prep) 6PM
14- Valentine Party

21- Culver’s Night

26- District PTA Council Mtg

March

11- PTA Meeting 6PM

20- Papa Johns Night

25- District PTA Council Mtg

April

15- PTA Meeting 6PM

17- McDonald’s Night

22- District PTA Council Mtg

26- Glow Party and Silent Auction

May
6 thru 10- Teacher Appreciation Week
13- PTA Meeting 6PM





